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September 26, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report describing Public Health – Seattle & King County Environmental Health Services Division outreach, education and other activities related to preventing lead poisoning and exposure to other toxics as requested by Section 100, P2 of the King County Council’s 2017-2018 Budget (Ordinance 18409). The report includes the following:

· A description of accomplishments to date;
· A work program for 2018; and
· A description of strategies to expand the program and potential funding options.

Public Health – Seattle & King County’s (PHSKC) efforts to reduce toxics exposures have been ongoing for more than four decades and continue to expand and evolve. Over the years, outreach has shifted from predominantly one-way education directed to residents and businesses to more community-driven educational campaigns. Activities related to toxics have transitioned from actions identifying families impacted by lead and reducing their exposure to increasingly coordinated projects aimed at addressing exposures across a variety of toxics. Funding as well is shifting and needs to continue shifting from episodic grant-based projects to a more strategic system that aims to leverage and work with more partners. PHSKC’s toxics work, detailed in the report, is divided into three major phases defined by the types of projects and approaches to issues through time. 

The 2018 work plan will set the foundation for a sustainable Toxics Program for King County. Staff are working to identify and partner with stakeholders, which include medical providers, community-led health boards and other professional groups, to develop a program model that integrates policy, systems, and service delivery work. Identifying and including these stakeholders in the planning process is essential in achieving equitable outcomes. The 2018 work plan is funded by the allocation set aside by this budget proviso, staff supported through Best Starts for Kids’ allocation and other environmental health staff that will provide support as needed. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Initial research has begun to identify potential funding sources for a toxics program. This research was derived from past experiences within King County, review of other programs nationwide, and ideas on novel solutions that may serve to fill gaps. For example, there are a number of fee-for-service opportunities eligible for Medicaid reimbursement. Funding models that have been successful in their approach and application in other PHSKC activities or King County programs have been identified, but time and further scrutiny are needed to determine their practicality for a local toxics program. Early review of these funding sources has been done to consider viability and a more complete analysis of top strategies (on local feasibility, timing of funding availability, best methods to access, limiting factors, and ability to involve multiple stakeholders) will be completed in 2017-2018. 

This Proviso is responsive to the King County Strategic Plan’s goal of a healthy environment.

It is estimated that this report required 744 staff hours to produce, costing $49,351. 
Thank you for your acceptance of this report. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning the report, please contact Maria Wood, 206-263-8791.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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